
DFSA Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

July 13, 2017 

Dearborn Fire Service Area Station 
 

Meeting Called To Order: 10:02 a.m. 

 

Attendance:  Louise Watson, Roy Stock, Adrienne Kernaghan, Ellis Misner, Jill Parker and 

Virginia Jamruszka-Misner 

 

Members of the Public Present: Kevin Leslie, Jennie Leslie, Don Wheeler, Barbara Philips, 

John Eggers, Christine Eggers, Brian Trafton, Ron Turigliatto 

 

Secretary’s Report:  Adrienne motioned to accept the June 8, 2017 Meeting Minutes as written 

and Jill seconded the motion.  The Board unanimously approved the minutes as written.  

 

Treasurer’s Report:  The June Treasurer’s Report was reviewed including the Monthly 

Transaction Report and the Budget Detail FY 2017.  Virginia motioned to accept the June 

Treasurer’s Reports as written and Jill seconded the motion.  The Board unanimously approved 

the Treasurer’s Report as written.   

 

 

Chief's Report: 

 June 2017   

    

EVENTS DESCRIPTION FF HOURS 

June 28 Medical - Landing Zone John 1 

    

TRAINING    

June 6 WC/C Training – Pump Operations Roy 3 

June 17 WC/C Public Education John, Shila, Doug, JJ, 
Heather, Jordan, 
Karen Roy 

3 

June 21 WC/C Training – Wildland Ready Roy 3 

    

AUXILARY     

June 22 Tender 1621 – Air brakes diagnoses  Sal 6 

June 23 Tender 1621 – Air brakes parts Sal 3 

    

AMINISTRATION    

June Preparing for Public Meetings Roy 8 

June 10 Public Meeting – Fire Fee John, Shila, Doug, 
JJ,Karen, Roy 

5 

June 19 Cascade Fire Council Roy 4 

June 22 Public Meeting – Fire Fee John, Shila, Doug, JJ, 
Karen, Roy 

5 

June 28 SCBA inventory Roy Karen  4 



June 30  Annual Retirement Report Roy 2 

    

ISSUES    

July 1 Proposed to Board - Jerry Dobbins as Chief for 2017-
2018 

  

    

NEW ADDRESSES    

Cascade 135 Sugarloaf Mountain Ln, Aric & Katie Hagen, 
Great Falls 

  

Lewis & Clark None   

  Total Hours 47 

 

 

General Business: 

Approve or Disapprove Jerry Dobbins as Fire Chief: 

The Board of Trustees voted unanimously to approve Jerry Dobbins as Fire Chief  

 

Garage Project Update – Roy 

Roy discussed the work that has been done to date.  North Western Energy installed the 

electricity.  In the process, the line to the fuel tank was severed and at our expense it is now 

fixed.  We will check into why it was determined to be at the DFSA’s expense and not at the 

expense of NW Energy. 

 

Review recommendations for fire fee increase made by Lewis and Clark and Cascade 

County Commissioners on July 12, 2017:  

Adrienne discussed where we stand monetarily with the commission-approved tiered fire fee 

schedule.  The adjustments that the commissioners made will produce revenue of approximately 

$110,000/year.  Various repayment options were discussed for the garage loan.  With input from 

the fire fighters, the Board needs to decide what the highest priorities of the DFSA are.  

Assistance with administrative duties and a 4x4 Pumper are high on the list. 

 

The Board discussed options for buying a used 4x4 pumper.  We will investigate grant 

opportunities first.  We will take advantage of the grant writing assistance offered by 

Commissioner Susan Good Geise at the Cascade County and Lewis & Clark Joint Commission 

Meeting held on July 12, 2017. 

 

Regarding Fire Fighter Incident Response Pay:  None of our current fire fighters want it.  At 15 

hours per week, a part-time fire chief/administrator would cost approximately $25,000 per year.  

For his next term as Fire Chief,   Jerry has graciously accepted a volunteer position. 

 

Discussion of a DFSA Website: 

Kevin and Jennifer Leslie have offered to set up a website for the DFSA.  We will purchase our 

domain name at approximately $125.00 per year.  Adrienne and Virginia will work with Kevin 

to set it up.  A Special Board Meeting has been scheduled to review the proposed website on 

August 10, 2017 at 10:00 a.m. 

 



 

The DFSA will also create a presence on Face Book.  

 

In Depth Look at our Insurance Coverage: 

At 10:30 a.m. at our August 3, 2017 Board of Trustees Meeting, Chris Hindoien will review our 

Accident and Sickness and Property and Casualty Coverage.  Our policy was due to be renewed 

in July.   

 

The DFSA Board of Trustees Meeting was opened for Public comment: 

A lack of communication between the DFSA and the public was raised as an issue and more 

community input was suggested.  The public is interested in building a sense of community.   A 

request for the DFSA to make its needs known so community members could volunteer to fulfill 

them.  Some of the needs discussed included mowing, washing fire trucks and refueling.  It was 

suggested that these needs be posted on the DFSA website when it is up and running. 

 

A need for Basic First Aid/CPR training and a need for Basic Fire Training for community 

members was suggested. 

 

The confusing nature of our remote road systems was discussed.  A community member offered 

to show fire fighters around in his neighborhood.  Another community member said that 

residents in her area will put out red traffic cones to direct fire trucks to any fires in her 

neighborhood. 

 

A question was asked about why the DFSA is not allowed to host fund raisers.  Roy explained 

that due to the structure of DFSA, donations are allowed to be accepted but that the DFSA is not 

allowed to solicit funds.  Community members discussed doing a fund raiser on their own and 

then donating the proceeds to the DFSA.   

 

It was suggested that the DFSA set up a yearly fire fee increase that is based upon the cost of 

living increase.  A gradual increase was suggested to be more beneficial in the long run.  

Adrienne and Roy explained that the law doesn’t allow the DFSA to do that. 

 

Louise discussed the process that is required by the county to become a trustee on the DFSA 

Board. 

 

Concerns about “weed problems” were raised and the fact that they are fire hazards.  Some land 

owners spray for weeds, while others do not. 

 

Questions about grants and other donations pursued by the DFSA were raised.  Roy discussed a 

number of grants and donations that the Department has applied for.  He also explained that the 

DNRC reviews vehicles and other equipment available to be donated/sold every morning.  The 

DNRC has the DFSA’s “wish list” and will contact us if a suitable match is located.  When a 

match is found, it may need to be picked up tomorrow, next week or next month and we have to 

be ready for it. 

 



The use of the DFSA garages was discussed.  The reason the new garage had to be built at this 

time is because the 4x4 Pumper will be too tall to fit in the existing garage.  The new garage will 

have a much taller opening.  Roy further explained that when we move the truck to the new 

garage, that that would open the current building to be available as a Training Center and a 

Community Center.  As it is now, the pumper and other equipment must be removed for an event 

and then replaced afterwards. 

 

Louise called for a motion to adjourn the DFSA Board of Trustees Meeting.  Adrienne moved to 

adjourn the Board of Trustees Meeting and Jill seconded the motion.  The Board unanimously 

approved to adjourn at 12:40 p.m.  

 

Respectfully Submitted July 13, 2017,                                     

 

                                            
DFSA Secretary                       DFSA Chair 

 

Addendum 

 
 



 
 


